
CHERRY VALLEY & ROCHDALE WATER DISTRICT 
BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS’ MEETING 

 
MEETING MINUTES 
September 25, 2017 

10:00 A.M. 
 

I. CALL TO ORDER – CALL TO ORDER – The meeting was called to order by Kevin M. 
Bergin at 10:00 AM. 
The following were in attendance: 
 
Kevin M. Bergin, Chairman   Arthur E.J. Levesque, Commissioner 
Michael L. DellaCava, Commissioner  Benjamin Morris, Superintendent  
Barry Bachrach, Attorney   Greg Buteau, Customer 
Tom Lennon, Customer    Jennifer Wood, Treasurer (Recorded Minutes) 
 

II. APPROVE MINUTES 
A. September 11, 2017 – Commissioner Levesque motioned to approve the Minutes of 

September 11, 2017. Seconded by Commissioner DellaCava. All in favor. Approved.  
 

III. FINANCE 
A. Approve September 18, 2017 Warrants – Commissioner Levesque motioned to 
approve the September 18, 2017 warrants. Seconded by Chairman Bergin. All in Favor. 
Approved.  

B. Approve September 25, 2017 Warrants – Commissioner Levesque motioned to 
approve the September 25, 2017 warrants. Seconded by Chairman Bergin. All in Favor. 
Approved.  

C. Schedule FY17 Audit Presentation – Chairman Bergin stated if we have a meeting on 
October 16, 2017 than on October 30, 2017 it will stick to our twice a month meetings and 
will go back to normal in November. Commissioner Levesque Motioned to have the audit 
presentation and regular meeting on October 16, 2017 at 10:00 A.M. seconded by 
Chairman Bergin. All in Favor. Approved.  

D. Treasurer’s Report – Jennifer Wood, Treasurer, reviewed the August Treasurer Report 
with the board.  
 

IV. ADMINISTRATION 
A. Davis - Green Street Lot Proposal – Attorney Bachrach handed out a notice he 

received from Mr. Davis showing the quote from National Grid that totaled $14,088.74 
which includes the poles, wire and transformer. Attorney Bachrach spoke with 
Superintendent Morris about splitting the two issues one being the cost of the gate and 
the second being the electrical costs. Attorney Bachrach stated that after meeting with 
Mr. Davis it was clear that he was going to want the district to make a contribution (half 
the cost) towards the poles, wires, and transformer for the District to tie in. It would be 
hard for the District to come up with $16,000 in the current budget. Attorney Bachrach 
mentioned the District dealing with the fence now and get something in writing that Mr. 
Davis wouldn’t charge us more than X to connect to the electrical since at this point we 
have not heard anything back from MassDEP about our ACO so we do not know what 
we are going to have to do. We may never have to connect but if we do it will save the 
District money we would not have to run electrical lines all the way from the street which 
looking at the quote we received from Mr. Davis would cost us over $28,000. Attorney 
Bachrach also mentioned extending our easement width to 25 feet so we would be able 
to get from the last pole to the tower. Attorney Bachrach recommends that the board 



move forward with whether they want to split the cost of the gate or not. If they do, than 
we negotiate and add in the easement at no additional charge along with setting the 
price of $7,044 to tie into his last electrical pole and no money should be paid until the 
District actual makes the connection if needed. We would have to make a binding 
agreement in case the property gets sold. The agreement would get passed onto the 
buyer and/or any assessor he signs onto his property. Chairman Bergin also mentioned 
that Mr. Davis is picking up the cost of the additional fence which will make our property 
more secure. Commissioner DellaCava asked if we had the funds in the budget this 
year to split the cost of the gate. Treasurer Wood recommended to take it out of the 
reserve account since it is still so early in the fiscal year. Rate payer Lennon asked if 
Mr. Davis would be responsible for all the upkeep, repairs and maintenance of the gate. 
Superintendent Morris stated that yes, Mr. Davis would be responsible the District would 
have to do zero maintenance. Rate Payer Lennon asked what would happened if the 
property was sold Attorney Bachrach mentioned that the upkeep, repairs & 
maintenance would have to be part of the binding agreement so it would get passed 
onto the new owner and if they breach it we would be able to take action. Attorney 
Bachrach stated that Mr. Davis is looking for half the cost of the gate now which is 
$9,050 and we would not be paying for the electrical portion of things now. 
Superintendent Morris mention that we would incorporate the electrical part into the cost 
of the chlorination system if it got to that point. Attorney Bachrach mentioned that the 
reason it got so complicated is we want all this in writing now in case there is a new 
owner and we also want a firm price set in stone with today’s rates rather than 
increased rates down the road. Rate payer Lennon asked if the easement extension 
started at the end of the road or at the last pole and if it would benefit us in the future to 
start the extension from the road. Superintendent Morris stated that it would start at the 
last pole and does not think it would benefit us to start the extension from the road it 
could create a whole other issue with National Grid. Rate Payer Buteau asked that we 
have to know how we are going to fund this one way or another. Chairman Bergin 
stated yes if the board agrees on splitting the cost it will be mentioned in the motion. 
Commissioner DellaCava motioned to enter into an agreement with Mr. Davis with the 
following conditions: Agree to pay $9,050 towards the purchase and installation of a 
new electric gate, plus negotiate an easement that runs from the power connection 
location to our tank with the option to connect the power in the amount of $7,044. In the 
agreement, Mr. Davis and successors will be responsible for any and all gate related 
maintenance and updates and will pay for the utility cost to power the gate. The 
District’s portion of the gate expense should be funded through the reserve account if 
possible. Commissioner Levesque seconded. All in favor. Approved.  
 

B. Termination Policy Revisions – Attorney Bachrach stated that after meeting with the 
staff and Superintendent Morris that we had in fact had accepted Chapter 40 Section 
42A back in 1986, which gives us the authority to terminate water services. The policy 
Attorney Bachrach created is a very simple policy which states everything that we 
currently do now. If a customer is 90 days overdue they will get a notice of termination if 
they do not make arrangements or enter into payment agreement, then their water will 
be terminated. The only issue that Chairman Bergin raised with Attorney Bachrach is 
that we do not turn off water during the “winter months” there is nothing that requires us 
to not shut off water during the winter months it has more just been one of our practices 
since it could cause possible problems such as things breaking. Chairman Bergin 
suggested since there is no requirement that we change the date to reflect December 
15th. Treasurer Wood explained that they way it is written now with the November 15th 
date our last termination is actually in October because the due date of our bill is on the 
15th so we really can’t terminated in November. Commissioner DellaCava suggested 



that we should change the date to December 1st so we can terminate in November. 
Dates will be from December 1st to March 15th. Commissioner Levesque motioned to 
approve the revised termination policy, subject to editing the paragraph to change the 
timeframe from December 1st to March 15th. Commissioner DellaCava seconded. All in 
Favor. Approved.  
Chairman Bergin mentioned that we need to make sure everything we send out is 
changed to the correct termination dates. Attorney Bachrach asked if we should change 
this to a rule and regulation or keep it as a policy. It was decided to keep it as a policy.  
 

V. OPERATIONS 
A. Superintendent’s Report 

1. Inter-connection Automation Project Update – Superintendent Morris received an 
email from Tata & Howard showing the progress they had made thru the 21st of 
September with the automation of the City of Worcester Interconnection. Tata & Howard 
is waiting to find out if they will be able to dig in the road after November 15th since that 
is the start of the “winter” season. Tata & Howard’s schedule will revolve around 
whether or not we will be able to do any work after November 15th. Chairman Bergin 
asked who was responsible to make this decision. Superintendent Morris stated that it 
was up to the Worcester DPW. Chairman Bergin asked what the status of the broken 
meter was. Superintendent Morris stated that he has not heard any new updates. 
Chairman Bergin suggested emailing Phil Guerin to find out what the status of it is. 
Commissioner DellaCava asked if we were going to also ask Phil Guerin if they would 
consider billing us for the water consumption that we bill our customers for rather than 
just estimating the bill. Superintendent Morris stated that the City of Worcester is 
estimating our bill using our past month average daily usage than multiplying it by the 
number of days in the billing cycle. Rate payer Lennon asked what they were going to 
use for future bills. Superintendent Morris stated they will continue to use that average 
until the meter is fixed. Rate payer Lennon asked are we responsible for the meter or 
are they? Superintendent Morris stated we are responsible for the cost of the meter but 
they are responsible for the maintenance of the meter. We would have to look at the 
contract to see exactly what it says.  

 
VI. COMMUNICATIONS 
 
VII. PERSONNEL 

 
VIII. DATE OF NEXT MEETING 

A. Approval of Next Meeting – Commissioner Levesque motioned to have the next 
meeting on October 16, 2017 at 10AM and October 30, 2017 at 10AM. Seconded by 
Commissioner DellaCava. All in favor. Approved.  
 

IX. EXECUTIVE SESSION 
A. To approve executive session minutes of September 11, 2017, to further to 

discuss strategy with respect to pending litigation and to comply with or act 
under the authority of, any general or special law.  

Commissioner Levesque motioned to enter into executive session to review and 

approve the executive session meeting minutes of September 11, 2017 and to discuss 

litigation strategy pursuant to G.L. c. 30A, § 21(3), and to discuss acting under the 

authority of any general or special law pursuant to G.L. c 30A, § 21(7). I further move 

that upon the conclusion of executive session, the Board will adjourn today’s meeting 

with no further discussion. 



Chairman Bergin declared that discussing strategy with respect to litigation and 

discussing strategy with respect to acting under any general or special law, during the 

open meeting, may have a detrimental effect on the litigating position of the Cherry 

Valley and Rochdale Water District and on the confidentiality provided under the 

general law; namely, G.L. c. 268B, § 3(g).Roll call: Commissioner DellaCava, Yes. 

Chairman Bergin, Yes. All in favor. Approved. Executive Session began at 11:31AM. 

X. ADJOURNMENT – Commissioner DellaCava motioned to adjourn the meeting. Seconded 
by Chairman Bergin. All in Favor. Approved. Meeting adjourned at 12:12PM  

 
 
 
 

“This institution is an equal opportunity provider, and employer.” 


